
 

 

BLACK HORSE PIKE REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT 

MINUTES OF EXECUTIVE SESSION MEETING 

December 13, 2018 

Highland Regional High School  

 

PRESENT – Mr. Kevin Bucceroni, Miss Jill Dawson, Mrs. Dawn Leary, Mr. Kevin McElroy, Mr. Jay McMullin,  

Mr. Bill Murray, Mrs. Patricia Wilson, Mrs. Jenn Storer  

ABSENT - Dr. Joyce Ellis 

ALSO PRESENT - Mr. Dan Long, Dr. Brian Repici, Mr. Frank Rizzo, Mrs. Julie Scully,  

Mr. Anthony Tarsatana, Mrs. Missy Sheppard, Ms. Kasha Giddins, Ms. Lisa Owens, Mr. Joe Newsham 

 

On the motion by Mr. Kevin Bucceroni, seconded by Mrs. Dawn Leary the Executive Session was called to  

order at 6:12 pm 

HAND VOTE  

YES – Mr. Kevin Bucceroni, Miss Jill Dawson, Mrs. Dawn Leary, Mr. Kevin McElroy, Mr. Jay McMullin,  

Mr. Bill Murray, Mrs. Patricia Wilson, Mrs. Jenn Storer  

ABSENT -Dr. Joyce Ellis 

 

The following was presented to the Board: 

 

1.  HIB – 2018-0009; 2018-0010; 2018-0011;  

      ● Dr. Repici reported that 2018-0009; 2018-0010 did meet the threshold of HIB status. 

      ● Dr. Repici reported that 2018-0011 did not meet the threshold of HIB status.  

2.  Personnel –  

      ● Dr. Repici reported an employee was arrested with a controlled substance.  The substance may  

         be for medical purposes.  The employee was suspended without pay.  The district must 

         be notified of the disposition of the case, by the employee, and the employee may return with pay.  

      ● Dr. Repici reported there is a need for additional personnel specifically to enhance student services.   

         Dr. Repici recommended looking for a candidate with a guidance background for the position.  

 

3.   Legal – nothing to report  

      

4.  Other 

      ● Dr. Repici reviewed how the District has changed over the last 5 years, specifically who we are 

         servicing in the district.  Free and Reduced lunch has increased from 31% to 39%.  The number of  

         students with special needs has increased by 17%.  We have also had 35 students sent to crisis.  

      ● Dr. Repici discussed special education issues.   

           

On the motion of Mrs. Patricia Wilson, seconded by Mrs. Dawn Leary, the Board of Education adjourned 

from Executive Session at 6:45 pm.  

HAND VOTE  

YES – Mr. Kevin Bucceroni, Miss Jill Dawson, Mrs. Dawn Leary, Mr. Kevin McElroy, Mr. Jay McMullin,  

Mr. Bill Murray, Mrs. Patricia Wilson, Mrs. Jenn Storer  

ABSENT -Dr. Joyce Ellis 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Frank Rizzo 

Board Secretary / Business Administrator 

 

FR/gb 


